Chapter Meeting
February 21, 2012
The meeting was called to order by the Commander at 5:45PM

After to opening the Adjutant called the roll of officers and Executive Committee Members.  All were present with the exception of Toby Dillard (excused), Sean Hinds (absent) and Teri Mason (absent).

The Commander introduced James Low a visitor.

The Adjutant read the minutes to the last chapter meeting held January 17, 2012.  There being no corrections, the minutes were accepted as read.

Committee Reports:

Membership:  We are 1 members over our goal for 11-12.  

Finance:  Cash on Hand is $26,228.66.  There are no Bills against the Chapter.
Check for $95 being written to DeVinchi Pizza for meeting refreshments.  Check for $59.77 to George Steese for Office Supplies.  Check for $20 to Secretary of State for 501C registration.  Check for $2,500 to VACCHCS for winter sports clinic travel (see below).
Nominating Committee:  The Commander appointed Jeff Brager,(Chairman), 

            Ben Bustos, and John Cser.

Communications:  Washington Update, & Membership Bulletin

Business:


Each year we support the Winter Sports Clinic by making a donation to the VACCHCS to help the athletics go to the clinic.  Motion by Williams, second by McGhie motion carried.

Gordon Pickett reported that there will be a march on Sacramento the 15th of March when the Legislature Senate Hearing on Budgeting for Vet. Home.  If you can go contact Gordon Pickett.


On the 18th of April again to Sacramento for the Assembly vote on the budget for the homes.


The Fresno Home will be turn key on 27 April with only 7 people to oversee it.  No Veterans will be able to move in.  Please contact your representatives and demand they fund the homes.

Good of the Order:


Bill Dietzel is seriously Ill.  Remember him in your prayers.


Lou Williams there will be a homeless standdown at the 509 American Legion club on the 28th of May.  The American Legion Riders will have their ride the 19th of May.  Please support.

Motion by Steese, second by Bustos to adjourn, motion carried.

After the closing ceremonies, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 pm.

Next meeting will be March 20, 2012.

______________________________          ______________________________

Commander Johnson                                    Adjutant Steese

